

SECRETARY
Armando Lasa-Ferrer
Lasa Monroig & Veve
Westernbank World Plaza
268 Munoz Rivera Ave.
Ste. 1500
San Juan, PR 00918
(787) 774-0400
FAX: (787) 763-1171
alasa@Imvpr.com

AMERICAN BAR ASSOCIATION

Office of the Secretary 321 North Clark Street Chicago, IL 60610-4714 (312) 988-5160 FAX: (312) 988-5153

April 27, 2007

Mr. Daniel M. Sprague Chief Executive Director The Council of State Governments 2760 Research Park Drive Lexington, KY 40511

RE: Uniform Child Abduction Prevention Act

Dear Mr. Sprague:

At the meeting of the House of Delegates of the American Bar Association held February 12, 2007, the enclosed resolution was adopted upon recommendation of the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws, Family Law Section and the Young Lawyers Division. Thus, this resolution now states the official policy of the Association.

We are transmitting it for your information and whatever action you think appropriate. Please advise if you need any further information, have any questions or if we can be of any assistance. Such inquiries should be directed to the Chicago office.

Sincerely yours,

Armando Lasa-Ferrer

Umandi faa- Cara)

ALF/nmr enclosure

cc: Howard Jay Swibel Martha L. Walters Robin Roy Denise A. Cardman

AMERICAN BAR ASSOCIATION

ADOPTED BY THE HOUSE OF DELEGATES

February 12, 2007

RECOMMENDATION

RESOLVED, That the American Bar Association approves the Uniform Child Abduction Prevention Act promulgated by the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws in 2006 as an appropriate Act for those states desiring to adopt the specific substantive law suggested therein.